
APPROVED

1-24-16 Approved OSHA Quarterly Meeting Minutes

The regular Quarterly Meeting of the Oregon State Hockey Association was held on Sunday, 
January 24, 2016 at 9:30 a.m. at the Oregon Sports Offices, 4840 SW Western Ave., 
Beaverton , OR the President being in the chair and the Secretary being present. The minutes 
of the last meeting were read and approved as corrected.

Roll Call:
OSHA President: Natalie McEwen
OSHA Vice President:Lester Sparks:
OSHA Treasurer: Kara Minchin
OSHA Secretary: Sue Fthenakis
Bend Ice: Scott Wallace
Klamath Ice Sports: Wendy Heaton
Lane Amateur Hockey Association: Kelly McMahan
Portland Junior Hawks: Matt Conti 
Rogue Valley Hockey Association: Jeff Lillman
Winterhawks Amateur Hockey Association: Jill Boeschenstein
Hockey Oregon LLC (REHL): Ken Evans
Sherwood Ice Arena Adult League: (absent)
Winterhawks Skating Center: Ben Stadey (arrived at 10:05)

Audit Committee: Chris Hays
Disabled Hockey: Kellie Hays
Safe Sport Coordinator: Andy Potter
Referee in Chief: Erik Nyberg
President Oregon Hockey Officials Association (OHOA): John Tallmon
Pacific District Director: Donna Kaufman
Pacific District High School Section Representative, President California Amateur Hockey 

Association: Steve Laing

REPORTS OFFICERS:
Residents Report: Natalie McEwen
  -PlayerDevelopment Camp: The camp went well. 46 attended. Kris Knauss from the Pacific 
District led the camp.
  -Winter National Meeting report: Tier I criteria is proposed to be amended. It is on the national 
agenda for June. Tier 1 U15 (single birth year) will have a national championship on a 2 year 
trial basis.
-USAH is asking affiliates to add Program Safety Directors to monitor body checking training, 
concussion prevention, protocols etc. Posters and other helpful materials to educate and 
support coaches and staff in recognizing and following proper concussion procedures are 
available from USAH.
-OSHA participant member report: Oregon is down somewhat.
-Natalie McEwen: “Look-up Line”- Some rinks have put in an orange line to warn players they 
are nearing the boards in the last few years. Some funding is available.
-Donna Kaufman: National meeting amendments and actions will be accessible for viewing on 
the website in a few weeks.
-Club Excellence: Information to go out to help Affiliates and Member Associations educate 
participants and parents. Natalie McEwen will forward a link for the “beta” format to board 
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members with procedural information for performing their roles with excellence. Full 
launch expected approximately April.
-“Flex Hockey” will be a new way to register. Participants don’t need to be on a team It would be 
a way for participants to register for stick time, pick-up etc. if they aren’t going to register for a 
team.
-Steve Laing: New national goaltending coordinator. USAH wants affiliates to identify 3-4 
candidates for Goaltender Development Coordinator. Some funds for training and travel will be 
available. Application due March 1, 2016

Treasurer’s Report:
-Kara Minchin asked everyone to review the Profit and Loss 9/1/14-1/23/16 sheet so the the 
board can discuss and adopt a budget after the lunch break.
-Kelly McMahan moved “to allow Kara Minchin to open a new bank account as the 
Treasurer of OSHA with Donna Kaufman as a second approved signatory.”  The motion 
was adopted after debate. Kara Minchin abstained. 
(see Treasurer’s Reports attached)

Vice President Report:
- Rose City is an all girls hockey 501 (c) (3) group that plan to apply for Member Association 

status next year. They currently skate at a rink across the river in Washington. They are 
currently not claimed in the USAH registration software for this program. Most are registered 
on a team in various Member Associations. They have their own liability insurance. This could 
cause problems if there are injury claims since they are not claimed when they play for this 
group. Natalie McEwen will send send a letter to them alerting them that they are not 
recognized by USAH and that OSHA will not approve a travel permit. She will copy the 
Canadians they were planning to play against on this letter.

Secretary Report:
-The report of the Secretary was received and placed on file.
(see attached report)

REPORTS STANDING COMMITTEES:
Discipline Report:
-The report of the Discipline Committee was received and placed on file.
(see attached report)
-Lester Sparks was appointed by Natalie McEwen to be the new Disciplinary Chairperson. Kelly 
McMahan moved “that the board approve Lester Sparks as the new Discipline Committee 
Chairperson.“ The motion was adopted after debate. Lester Sparks abstained. Natalie 
McEwen asked that all Member Associations submit one name from their association to 
Lester Sparks to sit on the Disciplinary Committee within 7 days. 
(see attached report)

Audit Committee Report: (given by Chris Hays committee member)
-The report of the Audit Committee was received and placed on file.
(see attached report)

Membership:
-The report of the Membership Committee was received and placed on file.
(see attached report)
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Nominating Committee:
-The report of the Nominating Committee was received and placed on file.
(see attached report)
-The Nominating Committee will begin the process for the call for nominations.

AD-HOC COMMITTEE REPORTS:
SafeSport:
-The report of the SafeSport Committee was received and placed on file.
(see attached report)

ADM:
-Lester Sparks held an ADM event in Klamath Falls. Klamath Ice Sports are now on board with 
ADM. Bend and Medford are also beginning to implement ADM. Lester Sparks plans to have 
events in Medford and Bend next year. 

Disabled Hockey:
-The report of the Disabled Hockey Committee was received and placed on file.
(see attached report)

High School:
-Lester Sparks has agreed to plan the High School Tournament which will occur in Portland from 
February 20-21, 2016. It will be a 4 team tournament with 2 teams from Portland and 2 teams 
from Southern Oregon (Eugene and Klamath, RVHA does not have a team to qualify).

Referees:
-The report of the Referee in Chief was received and placed on file.
(see attached report)
-Erik Nyberg asked Member Associations to have a serious discussion with their 
members regarding good sportsmanship and mentoring of best ethical practices. 

Website:
-Jill Boeschenstein will put a request for a volunteer to be our webmaster up on the website 
since she will not be doing it in the future.

OLD BUSINESS:
-Risk Management: (see Addendum 1)
-Discipline and Suspension guideline: (see Discipline Committee Report)
-Game Misconduct Penalties: (see Discipline Committee Report)
-Grant Program: Those parties wishing to apply for a grant should submit it within 30 days.
-From this meeting forward Oregon State Team that goes to the High School Showcase will be 
run under the auspices of OSHA. Donna Kaufman asked for the last 2 years financial 
records for this team within 30 days and will send the request in writing to Kelly 
McMahan (Team Manager). Steve Laing asked to be provided with the names of coaches 
and team mangers.

NEW BUSINESS:
-Association News and Reports: (see attached reports)
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USA Hockey Task Force: 
-As a result of the failure to pass the recent audit USAH has set up a committee to oversee 
OSHA  and bring in documents such as Bylaws and procedures from National to replace the 
previous documents and procedures. For the next 90 days there will probably be monthly 
meetings and possibly weekly phone calls to implement the improvements and bring OSHA into 
compliance.

Budget:
-Kara Minchin presented a proposed budget. Matt Conti moved “to accept the 2015-16 budget 
as proposed.” The motion was adopted after debate.

2016 Dates:

High School State Championship: February 20-21, 2016, Winterhawks Skating Center
High School Showcase: April 14-18, 2016 (travel out 4-12-16)
OSHA Meeting February 21, 2016 (time to be determined) Portland
OSHA Meeting March 12, 2016  9:30 am Eugene (location to be determined)
OSHA Annual Meeting April 23, 2016 9:30 Eugene, (location to be determined)

MEETING ADJOURNED:
The meeting was adjourned at 3:35

Sue Fthenakis, Secretary

Page �  of �4 27



APPROVED

1-24-16 Approved OSHA Quarterly Meeting Minutes

Page �  of �5 27



APPROVED

1-24-16 Approved OSHA Quarterly Meeting Minutes

Page �  of �6 27



APPROVED

1-24-16 Approved OSHA Quarterly Meeting Minutes

Treasurer’s Reports:
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Secretary Report: 
January 24, 2016
Sue Fthenakis
• Conflict of Interest Forms need to be signed by all board members annually. Please sign a 

form for 2016 and return to me. I will send a PDF version to those board members who are 
not here and ask for them to return it ASAP.

• Approved copies of meeting minutes since July 2014 have been sent to Jill for uploading onto 
the website.

• The Contact List has been thoroughly revised. Please review it for correctness and let me 
know of any inaccurate information. I will send out a final updated draft within the next 2 
weeks.
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OSHA SafeSport Report - January 22, 2016

Board Meeting - January 24, 2016

Goal - for 2015 - 2016 Season - To have Oregon Compliant with USAH SafeSport.  
Unfortunately we have not been compliant over the past two seasons. As a reminder any 
member over 18 that has regular and routine access to minors needs to be trained (18 year olds 
playing in Midget U18 and / or High School hockey do not need this training unless they are also 
coaching at a younger level or a referee).  This includes local program and affiliate board 
members. - We did not reach our goal by the November 30, 2015 deadline.  All members should 
now have completed needed training.  One member still not showing in portal, but they have 
told me they completed the training.

Training - The refresher material / training is now available.  Those of you who initially trained in 
2013 - 14 did the refresher this past fall.  If you trained in 2014 - 15, you will need to do this 
refresher over the summer of 2016 or fall of 2016.  Information is on the USAH site.  http://
www.usahockey.com/safesporttraining 

Rosters - All USAH rosters will now show whether Coaches and Managers are SafeSport 
verified.  This means that member has completed the training or refresher training.  It might be 
possible with a unified USAH screening vendor to have those results show on the rosters as 
well. 

SafeSport Incidents for the 2015 - 16 season - We have had 5 incidents raised to the affiliate 
level.  All but 1 are now closed.   

Thank You
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Audit Committee Report
January 23, 2016
Flint Doungchak, Chris Hays, Andy Potter
Acknowledgement of USA Hockey Audit Report
Audit is attached. The Committee is in receipt of the USA Hockey report and it contains several
recommendations for procedural changes. The committee is reviewing the recommendations
and will make suggestions to the board regarding the implementation of these
recommendations.
Review of USA Hockey Guidebook Recommendations for Audit Committee Charter in process
Attached are the USA Hockey recommendations for the audit committee duties and
responsibilities as outlined in the USA Hockey Guidebook. The committee is in the process of 
reviewing the guidelines, and developing procedures for compliance.
Review of Pacific District Guidebook Recommendations for Audit Committee in process
The Pacific District has suggested Financial Control Policies and Guidelines. The committee is 
in the process of reviewing the requirements and developing procedure for compliance. 
End of Report.

Membership Committee Report:
January 24, 2016
Sue Fthenakis
• A new Compliance Checklist has been prepared for this years Member Association Annual 

Reports. Please note the upper portion are documents all Member Associations need to 
submit. The lower portion is divided into sections for Non-Profits and For-Profits. 

• When submitting the reports please list all changes from the previous submission and cite the 
document name and page number where the changes were made.

• Please submit one copy of each document as a printed copy for filing in the Membership 
Committee binder as well as a digital copy.

• Member Association Representatives are to be elected by their Member Associations. If the 
elected representative is unable to attend an OSHA meeting they should alert the OSHA 
President and /or OSHA Secretary in writing (email is fine) prior to the meeting who the 
designated substitute is.

• Lelisa Rozendal has been nominated to be on the Membership Committee but has not yet 
responded to an email I sent last Tuesday to see if she was still available. Cara Ruettgers 
from Medford is willing to be on the committee if approved.
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State Referee in Chief Report  
January 24, 2016 
Erik Nyberg 
Seminars ~ 4 Seminars 
We held 4 USAH officials seminars in Oregon this year from August through October, from 
Portland to Medford. In all, there were 124 people that went through the seminars in Oregon. 
Registered Officials~ 
As of 1/11/16 we have 80 complete and working various numbers and levels of games. 
Portland Metro~ 42   & Vancouver~4 
Eugene~11 
Medford~10 
Klamath Falls~3 
Bend~10 
As you can see, 44 attendees did not choose to complete all of the requirements to officiate and 
actually work games.  

Reported Penalties~ 
For the start of this season, there is a decrease in numbers of aggressive penalties statewide, 
but there are certainly an increase in Abuse Misconducts and Game Misconducts. 
Through regular season play and tournament play, here are some numbers. 
Aggressive ~ 32 
Major+GM (Fighting) ~ 15 
Abuse GM ~ 16 
Additionally, there are way to many 10min misconducts issued. These are not an 
on-line reported penalty. 
Suspension Verification~ 
There is no state wide notification system to allow for checks and balances. 
Other than a couple of emails from two Adult league administrators, with regard to 
their player’s suspensions, there has been NO verification to anyone that the 
suspended player has fulfilled their suspensions. No game date served info. 
Zero Tolerance ~ 
From the USA hockey Annual guide & Game Rule book. 
When is it a good time to yell at a referee ~ Commentary. 
Officials Assignments ~ 
Camp~  
District~ 
Nationals~ 

Submitted 1/24/16  
Erik Nyberg 
Oregon State RIC
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Member Association Quarterly Report  
Member Association:  Bend Ice 
Date: January 22, 2016 
Submitted by: Scott Wallace & Meghan Herman, Co-Chairs: Bend Ice-USA Hockey Committee 
Total Number of Registered Players: 66 
 In-House Mini Mite: NA 
 In-House Mite:NA 
 In-house Squirt: 20 
 In-House Peewee:18 
 In House Bantam: 18 
 In House Midget: NA 
 High School: 10 
 Rep by Level: NA 
 Select by Level: NA 
 Tier by Level: NA 
 Special: NA 
 Adult: NA 
Brief Description of programs and initiatives aimed at growing participation and retention 
of players:  Learn to play hockey program offered through the Bend Park and Recreation 
District (BPRD) started on January 2, 2016, when the rink first opened.  The program has an 
initial enrollment of approximately 150 youth (age 5-14), in addition to 35 Bend Rapids Club 
Team Players.  There are also an equivalent number of learn to skate participants through BPRD, 
which is expected to generate increased player participation as the program matures. 
Has there been any disciplinary activity with players, coaching staff, or parents? If yes, 
provide a brief summary and resolution.  None. 
Is your Member Association planning on hosting any tournaments this season? If so list the 
dates, and ages/levels: 
January 16-17, 2016:  Peewee, house "C" 
February  13-14, 2016:  Bantam, house "C" 
February 27-28, 2016: High School, house "C" 
March 12-13, 2016:  Squirt, house "C" 
Each tournament will include only 4 teams due to lack of available ice time.  Unfortunately, there 
is more interest than capacity. 
Are there any challenges facing your Member Association right now? If yes provide a brief 
description with responses and/ intervention planned or in the works?   
The BPRD Pavilion Rink opened in late December 2015.  This is a new facility with new staff 
and there is on-going operational training required for the facility.  This is also the first year that 
Bend Ice has been a full-fledged member of OSHA, and the USA Hockey Steering Committee 
and Bend Ice Board are working through the organizational structure and growing pangs 
associated with all new organizations that rely on volunteer members.  This is a work in progress 
and we may request assistance from other member organizations, on a case-by-case basis.   
Ice time is also fast becoming a challenge due to the interest with other user groups including 
curling, adult hockey and figure skating. 
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Are there any successes you’d like to highlight?  The community support for the Pavilion Ice 
Rink has been beyond all expectations with over 7,500 skaters and 6,000 skate rentals in the first 
week of operation alone.  The inaugural adult house league through BPRD includes 16 teams in 
2 divisions and participation was cut-off at 208 skaters and a pool of 12 goalies, with 30 players 
on a wait-list.  The curling league filled-up with 144 participants in the first 2 weeks of 
enrollment.  After one month of operation, BPRD projects that the rink will require little, if any, 
subsidy to operate through this first ice season (ending on April 1, 2016). 
Other comments:  There have been many private-sector initiatives to get a full-size rink built in 
Bend over the past 40+ years.  With passage of BPRD's Bond Measure in 2012, the community 
finally has this recreational asset, and we are very happy to finally be part of Oregon's Hockey 
Community.  There is a very strong ice sport culture already in-place in Bend, and Bend Ice 
looks forward to hosting other Member Associations and expanding both youth and adult 
programs in the future. Anticipated 2016-17 season will run from approximately Oct. 15 through 
March 31. 

Member Association Quarterly Report  
Member Association:  Klamath Ice Sports 
Date:01/22/16 
Submitted by:Wendy Heaton 
Total Number of Registered Players: 
 In-House Mini Mite:0 
 In-House Mite: 1 
 In-house Squirt:9 
 In-House Peewee:9 
 In House Bantam:5 
 In House Midget:14 
 High School: 14 
 Rep by Level:0 
 Select by Level:0 
 Tier by Level:0 
 Special:0 
            Adult: 
Brief Description of programs and initiatives aimed at growing participation and retention 
of players: 
 Learn to skate and Learn to Skate and Play classes.  Players start with Learn to skate.  That class 
goes for 12 weeks, then they move onto the Learn to Skate and play class, which also lasts 12 
weeks.  
Has there been any disciplinary activity with players, coaching staff, or parents? If yes, 
provide a brief summary and resolution. 
None 
Is your Member Association planning on hosting any tournaments this season? If so list the 
dates, and ages/levels: 
High school Tournament over MLK weekend 
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Squirt Jamboree, March 5th and 6th  
Peewee Jamboree, March 12th and 13th  
Are there any challenges facing your Member Association right now? If yes provide a brief 
description with responses and/ intervention planned or in the works? 
 We have a very low number of mite aged players.  We often times have trouble getting players 
to convert from the Learn to Skate and Play program to the teams, due to the high cost of the 
team compared to the Learn to Skate class and the travel involved with the teams.  After a 
discussion with Lester I am hoping next year we can offer a mite aged, in-house program that 
doesn’t travel and therefore would be cheaper.  
Are there any successes you’d like to highlight? We had a successful high school tournament.  
We have a large number of skaters in our Learn to Skate/Play program.  
-Other comments: 

Member Association Quarterly Report
Member Association: Lane Amateur Hockey Association
Date: January 21st, 2016
Submitted by: Kelly McMahan
Total Number of Registered Players:
In-House Mini Mite:
In-House Mite: 15 combined with Mini's
In-house Squirt: 21
In-House Peewee: 19
In House Bantam: 18
In House Midget:
High School: 14 which includes 5 Bend players
Rep by Level:
Select by Level:
Tier by Level:
Special: 11
Adult:
Brief Description of programs and initiatives aimed at growing participation and retention 
of players: LAHA hosted a "Try Hockey for Free" event and had a record 54 participants. Some 
of those players have moved into our Intro to Hockey program. This year we are hosting 2, 8 
week sessions.
Has there been any disciplinary activity with players, coaching staff, or parents? If yes, 
provide a brief summary and resolution. None
Is your Member Association planning on hosting any tournaments this season? If so list the 
dates, and ages/levels: Yes - Squirts and PeeWee during the President long weekend. February 
12th-15th, 2016
Are there any challenges facing your Member Association right now? If yes provide a brief 
description with responses and/ intervention planned or in the works? None
Are there any successes you’d like to highlight? Our record participants for Try Hockey event.
Other comments:
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The Rink Exchange Quarterly Report
Member Association: Rink Exchange Hockey League (Adult)
January 24, 2016
Submitted by: Flint Doungchak
Total Number of Adult Registers:
Summer (August – October): 107
Fall/Winter (October – March): 191
Recruitment Efforts:
The Rink Exchange has created Intro to Hockey Adult Hockey classes and is using the Try 
Hockey For Free Youth model, providing free gear rental, ADM style (small area) practices, with 
free “try a game” efforts for those in class. Each class session is eight (8) weeks in duration. 
There are three levels (Beginner, Intermediate and Advanced). Current session has 11 players 
(totally new to hockey) and represents about 5% of our adult hockey population. Over the past 
year, we’ve added 14 new players to our program. 
We plan to fully role out this model in the Spring with expectations that it will generate 
approximately 10 new adult hockey players each term. Our goal is to have 30 (exclusive of the 
current 11) new adult hockey players generated from these classes by the end of April 2017. 
That would bring our total adult population to approximately 240.
Retention Efforts: The Rink Exchange Hockey League is near 99% retention with natural 
attrition occurring due to movement of players out of the area (due to school or work). Generally, 
these numbers are replaced by incoming new players resulting in a small net growth of the 
league, especially at the B (Intermediate) and C (Novice) levels.
The Rink now offers ADM style practices, Hockey Academy, for players of all levels for those 
already in league. These classes have lead to more successful play and therefore an increase 
in retention, especially at the C level. It has also resulted in significantly faster improvement 
rates among C and B players which in turn has lead to upward movement. That also has 
contributed to retention. 
The Rink also runs rink sponsored All-Star events at the end of the Fall/Winter and Spring 
seasons. This includes a reception, presentation of awards and trophies, and a general social
atmosphere to help foster the development of the adult community. This has generally been
well accepted.
Disciplinary Issues:
The RHL has recently had a couple of players who have engaged in fighting and dangerous
behavior. Those players received additional supplemental discipline by the league for those
actions. Those actions have been, surprisingly, well received by the players in question and we
expect this type of play to subside to more normal levels.
Tournament:
Third Annual Eugene Celebration Tournament is scheduled for August. More information to
come in the next few weeks.
Referee Reporting:
The RHL has had some issues with the online reporting system for Misconducts. We’re working
with the USA Hockey National Office to address issues with the Registration Portal and its
connection to the USA Hockey National Officials Reporting system.
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ADDENDUM 1: President’s Responses to Action Items from 9-12-15 Regular Meeting

On Saturday I was asked to gather some information and report back to the board.  Since 
some of this is fairly time sensitive, I wanted to make sure you all had this in hand as soon 
as possible.  Here are the items I was asked about:  
1.  Age to officiate an adult game  -  in order to officiate in the adult league you must be 
over 18.  
2.  Registration numbers from USA Hockey  -  these numbers are the final numbers for the 
2014/2015 season:  
 • 19 & over.................1,663 
 • 17 - 18..........................81 
 • 15 - 16..........................96 
 • 13 -14.........................137 
 • 11 - 12........................178 
 • 9 - 10..........................180 
 • 7 - 8............................118 
 • 6 & Under...................113 
 • TOTAL…………………2,566 
3.  PROPOSAL  -  Tier I Association Criteria 
 • Must have 3 teams out of 4 National Bound team 14u, 15, 16u, 18u 
 • Should have 8U, 10U, 12U teams as well 
 • No more than 10% of registered players in the affiliate can be Tier I. (Less is 

preferred) 
 • No more than 3 - 5 players from out of the affiliate on any given year roster.  (Less 

is preferred) 
 • Should have 10 - 12 on ice practices per month min.  
 • Should have 4 off ice practices per month min.  
 • Publish/Advertise open tryout to begin after completion of USA Hockey Nationals.  

As stated in the meeting - this is strictly under discussion at the moment.  Discussion will 
continue at the Winter Meeting.  
4.  Sanctioning for Jamborees -  USA Hockey Annual Guidebook page 136 states the 
following:  

VIII.  GAMES, EXHIBITION GAMES, INVITATIONAL TOURNAMENTS, SANCTIONED LEAGUES AND 
SANCTIONED EVENTS 

C.  Definition of a Tournament:  Ice hockey competition, other than normally scheduled 
league or exhibition games, where three (3) or more legally -registered teams compete 
within a specified time frame for the purpose of declaring a champion.  This shall include 
gatherings consisting of more than three (3) teams, except Association Exchanges (limited 
to two [2] Associations), even though there are no winners declared.  
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Therefore, in the scenario brought up on Saturday if Portland has 2 teams and Eugene has 
1 team that wish to play a weekend of games, a sanction will not be required.  However, if 
you add one or more teams from other associations then a sanctioning will be required.  

Also note that all games and scrimmages at the 8U age level shall be played either cross-ice 
or half-ice.   
  
5.  ARTICLE 11:  BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

SECTION 1:  BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

ITEM A:  President:  The President shall preside at all meetings of the Board and the 
Affiliate.  The President shall make an annual report on the activities of the Affiliate to the 
membership at the annual meeting.  The President shall represent the Affiliate at all 
meetings (or shall appoint someone to serve in his/her place) at affiliated or unaffiliated 
hockey organizations at all levels. The President shall be empowered to do all things 
necessary to accomplish the orderly operation of this Affiliate between meetings of the 
Board, subject to approval at the next meeting of the Board.  The President or his/her 
designee shall attend all meetings of the Pacific District of USA Hockey and the Annual 
Congress of USA Hockey.   

I believe this covers all the requested items, however, if I have missed something, please let 
me know and I'll get it completed and report back at earliest opportunity. 
Thank you.
Respectfully,  
Natalie McEwen, President  
Oregon State Hockey Association
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